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SUMMARY LEGISLATIVE COMMITEE MEETING MINUTES 

LOCATION:  Department of Enterprise Services, Room 2331 
  1500 Jefferson Street 
  Olympia, Washington  98501 

MEETING DATE:   February 3, 2017 

Agenda Items Committee Actions/Discussion 

 Committee Members in Attendance: Leanne Guier, Committee Chair; Dave 
DeWitte, Committee Vice Chair; Steve Simpson, Council Chair; Andrew 
Klein; Phil Lemley; Doug Orth; Duane Jonlin; Traci Harvey 

Committee Members Absent: Diane Glenn 

Staff in Attendance: Tim Nogler, Krista Braaksma 

Visitors Present: None identified 

1.  Welcome and Introductions The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Committee Chair Leanne 

Guier. Introductions were made. 

2.  Review and Approve  

Agenda  
The agenda was approved as written 

3.  Review and Approve Minutes The minutes of the January 27, 2017 meeting were approved as written. 

4.  Legislative Update 

 

Leanne asked Tim Nogler to review the bills of interest.  

Tim said the list is the same as last week. HB 1085, 1262 and 1263 have passed 

out of committee and are now eligible for action on the House floor. 

HB 1213, use of greywater, is on the agenda for executive action on February 

9.  

 There are four bills addressing the state building code council. Both Senate 

bills had a hearing this last week—SB 5412 and 5500. Leanne provided 

testimony yesterday on 5500. She clarified that she did not speak on behalf of 

the Council but rather to her experiences on the council and as a city elected 

official. She addressed the changes the Council made to their policies and 

procedures this year based on stakeholder input and also spoke against a 6 year 

code cycle. Tim noted another issue in the bill is the requirement to pass a bill 

to adopt code updates and the associated fiscal impact. DES spoke to their 

concerns regarding the relationship between DES and the Council and where 

the various responsibilities lay. Senator Angel also asked for budget reports and 

information on the fund transfer from other agencies. The two House bills, 

1436, and 1622 are scheduled for hearings on February 7. Tim also noted there 

were provisions in both 1436 and 5412 regarding approval of materials and 
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products. Testimony at the hearing showed there was some confusion and 

concern over this issue. 

Staff has been working with legislative staff to explain how cross laminated 

timber is dealt with in the building code. 

Tim also stated there were several bills this session dealing with water rights. 

They don’t directly affect the Council but do modify sections of RCW 19.27. 

5.  Other Business None. 

6.  Adjourn There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:15 p.m.  

 


